Flamborough CE VC Primary School 

What change is being proposed? 

The governing body of the school requested that the admission number for the school is decreased from 20 to 15 for the Reception year group for the start of the 2025-26 school year. 
What reasons have the school given for the change? 
1. with the planned introduction of a foundation unit it is important that the school maintain a maximum of 15 in each class due to mixed year groups in Key Stage 1. 
1. the predicted average intake in the next 3 years is less than 15 pupils per year so a reduction would help the school plan for the future based on fixed teaching costs. 
What other information is available about this change? 
1. the school currently has 91 children on roll, far fewer than the current PAN of 20 which would have available places for 140 children, with 18 children in the largest year group at present; 
1. there would be no changes to the physical capacity of the school which is able to accommodate up to 20 pupils in each year group;  
1. the school is currently operating four classes, by mixing year 1/2, year 3/4 and year 5/6 pupils, and so this number will not require a decrease in the number of classes operated; 
1. the school currently has an average year group size of 13 pupils which is far below the current PAN of 20; 
1. the school has less than 15 pupils in four year groups at present; and 
1. the proposed admission number enables the straightforward organisation of classes.  The infant class size limit of 30 children per fully qualified teacher for reception, year 1 and year 2 pupils means that an admission number of 15, after the Reception year, can be mixed across year 1 and year 2 into one class of 30.  This is more appropriate than an admission number of 20. 
 
If approved, this change will not come into force for the year group starting in September 2024, but only from September 2025. 

All information on how the changes relate to our school can be found through the main ERYC page School admission arrangements for 2025-26 (eastriding.gov.uk)

The consultation survey is available here School admissions consultation 2025-26 (eastriding.gov.uk) 
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